M.O.R.E.

Mandates Sub-Committee Meeting
MEETING MINUTES

Thursday, April 18, 2013 

1:00 PM in LOB Room 1C 

The meeting was called to order by Chairman, Representative Sayers at 1:07 P.M.  

The following sub-committee members were present: 

Rep. Bill Aman, Rep. Dan Fox,  Rep. Gail Lavielle, Rep. Frank Nicastro, Rep. Peggy Sayers, Rep. Melissa Ziobron,  Angelo Alleano, Elizabeth Gara, Sal Luciano, Dave Roche, Leo Paul,  James Jaskot, Vinnie Loffredo, Fillmore McPherson,  Art Ward, Ben Wenograd, Steve McKeever, David Arconti and Michael Criss
The Chairman, Rep. Sayers welcomed everyone. Opening remarks were made.
Rep. Sayers asked for a motion to accept the minutes of the previous meeting. A motion was made and seconded. The motion was carried by the members.

Rep. Sayers announced that due to time limits Ms. Shannon Wegele, Chief of Staff for the Secretary of State, if available, can answer general questions addressing early voting. 
Rep. Sayers directed the conversation to Mandate Discussion Items:

Mr. Ward provided an update on the real estate conveyance tax.  He stated developers only pay conveyance tax on the property and not the structures that are on it.
Mr. McPherson stated his town collected and sent to the state $1.25 million in real estate conveyances taxes. He suggested the state lower the amount paid or to allow the towns to keep a larger portion of the monies they collected. 

Mr. McPherson referenced a letter from the Secretary of State’s Office regarding Election Day Voter Registration, effective July 1, 2013. He stated voter registration on Election Day would require polling places to have a separate space, additional phone lines and an experienced moderator. This requirement is an additional expense to the towns and another unfunded mandate. 
Rep. Ziobron stated that PA 12-56 passed on April 30, 2012 as House Bill 5024.

Mr. Paul spoke to his town clerk and stated that when an individual purchases a license for example, a hunting license, the town retains $1.00 for the purchase and sends the balance to the state. If the individual purchases four hunting licenses the mandate defines the purchase as one, the town clerk has additional work and the town still keeps only $1.00 and sends the balance to the state.
Mr. Jaskot seconded Mr. Paul’s comments. He stated previously you were able to keep $1.00 for every purchase even if an individual made a bulk purchase.  He suggested that the portion of the fees paid to the state be lowered and that the portion kept by towns be raised. 

Mr. Criss referenced the Application for Land Use - $60.00. He stated the town gets to keep $2.00 and the remaining $58.00 is sent to the state.
Ms. Gara stated that prevailing wage, binding arbitration and the MBR requirement for education were the biggest issues that concerned C.O.S.T. In addition, she stated it is difficult to adjust your budget when the state passes mandates without funding.
Rep. Sayers introduced Ms. Wendy Furniss and Raphael (Ray) Barishansky of the State Department of Public Health (DPH) to discuss Primary Area Service Responders (PSA) contracts.  A general discussion followed:
A PSA contract is awarded for life. Currently, DPH is working to modify regulations that would award PSA contracts for a period of three to five years before they are revaluated for renewal.  DPH hopes to eliminate the lifetime term for PSA contracts this year.

DPH moderates negotiations between PSA holders and towns to draft performance standards and a service plan agreement, serves as a moderator in disputes between the town and PSA holder and in cases where a town feels the PSA contract should be revoked does an evaluation and makes recommendations and as a final step the town can appeal to the Commissioner of Public Health for immediate termination of a PSA contract.
Rep. Sayers introduced Mr. Matt Galligan, Town Manager of South Winsor to present his views and concerns relating to PSA contracts. 

Mr. Galligan stated that a lifetime PSA contract creates a problematic monopoly over services provided.  He felt that PSA contracts should be negotiated through competitive bidding.  

Rep. Nicastro referenced all of the good suggestions/work being accomplished by this committee and suggested the committee should continue to meet for several weeks after the stated deadline.   
Mr. Stratton reported back to the committee on the Prevailing Wage- Massachusetts Sub-Bid Law.  He stated in Connecticut general contractors independently pass on work to subcontractors at rates they( contractors) have established and save money, but the savings are not passed on to the state. He stated Massachusetts subcontractors submit bids separately from general contractors, thus creating more competition and more transparency.  Mr. Stratton stated that the New York Law (Wicks) is very complex and should be addressed by OLR. 
Rep. Sayers directed the conversation to next week’s meeting and asked what issues the members would like to discuss.
Mr. Paul stated he would like to discuss HB6637 “An Act Concerning the Discontinuance of Highways and Private Ways by Municipalities”.
Mr. McPherson stated he would like to discuss Public Act 12-73: Allow Your Hometown to Consolidate Polling Places for Primaries”.
Mr.Ward stated he would like to discuss raising town clerk fees.  For example he stated the town keeps $5.00 of a trade name fee and the last time it was raised was in 1967.
Rep. Sayers stated the next meeting will be on Thursday, April 25th at 1 P.M.  

The meeting was adjourned at 2:25P.M.
Submitted:  Maureen O’Reilly and Shane Henry
